

October 2022

Dear Supporters,

We just want to thank you for your faithfulness in giving to A New Beginning and recap the last few months for you.

June: If you did not hear, we rejoiced with the phone call from a lady who had called about a year before and was asking about an abortion. After talking and praying with her, and a couple days of thinking about it, she decided not to abort the baby. But there's always the question of whether she actually had the baby or got the abortion. In June of this year, she called me to say that she had the baby 2-2-22 and he is very much loved by everyone. The victory was complete in that phone call and the picture of this little guy that she sent was such a blessing. We also rejoiced in the overturn of Roe V. Wade!

July: With the overturn of Roe V. Wade, the Center was receiving more phone calls in how individuals and churches might have a part in the ministry here. We are grateful for those who called and said they wanted to be put on the schedule for the Baby Bottle Campaign as well as an interest in monthly support. Please pray as West Virginia decides on making abortion legal.

August: Sadly, we lost three clients, from a local Rehab Center, that would faithfully bring the women by for their appointments. The clients asked me to find out why they can't come anymore. I called and was basically told - because they do Parenting Classes there as well. A comment was made that we make them take the classes in order to get the items they need, as well as a reference to us being religious. This is true. Though we sometimes have special cases that we will give supplies to people who aren't clients, for the most part, our clients must take the classes to earn Baby Bucks for the Mommy and Me Closet. It's called Earn While You Learn. We are still working on getting these girls back as clients.

September: God has provided us with a couple new clients, and a fiancé of one of them is interested in taking classes too. I have contacted one of the men who has recently offered to volunteer and he will be setting up a time for them to meet. We are always excited when a man steps forward and asks to take classes. He will be starting out with the Practical Fatherhood series.

We continue to move forward in working through the plans to offer ultrasound within the next four years. We have had much interest in that as well. If you have any questions or interest in this, please contact us.

If there is any way in which we can serve you, please let us know.

For the children: born and unborn,

Diane Bilbrey, Director

Diane Bilbre